	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in Room 1A of the Sutton Municipal Center on Monday, March 17th, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Ms. Wendy Mead, Esq., Chair, Mr. Paul Brennan, Vice-chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Secretary (at 7:19 p.m.), Ms. Pamela Beaton Graves and Ms. Tracey Zuliani.

Administrators present at the meeting was Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent

Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Ms. Mead called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Citizen Forum

No one wished to speak

Agenda Item 3 – Consent Agenda

Mr. Brennan moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the Meeting Minutes of March 3rd, 2008.

Carried 3/0 with one abstention

 Ms. Zuliani moved and Mr. Brennan seconded to approve the Bill Schedule of March 17th, 2008.  









Carried 4/0

Agenda Item 4 – Student Update

No students were present; therefore, no update was given.

Agenda Item 5 – Review of Bus Fee
Dr. Di Bella stated school bus applications will be sent out earlier this year than last year to avoid the confusion over bus routes during the first week of school.  Included in tonight’s packet is a cross-state survey of school district fees.  If Sutton is to increase the bus fee, it should be done at this time.  There is currently no interest in raising the fee.  Mr. Brennan moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded to maintain the current school bus fee of $180 with a family cap of $360 for the ’08-’09 school year.









Carried 4/0


Agenda Item 6 – Review of MSBA Materials
Dr. Di Bella and Ms. Mead reviewed the MSBA materials enclosed in the packet.  The first is an enrollment questionnaire the Superintendent completed and returned to MSBA.  She noted that the many new residential developments approved or planned in Sutton suggest that the Town’s population, and subsequently school enrollment, will increase.  A second item in the packet is proposed wording for Warrant Articles related to any funding that the town would be asked to supply for various phases of a Building Project.  MSBA is very particular about document wording and thus has provided wording.  The third item is the completed listing of the membership in our School Building Committee.  Under its new regulations, MSBA specifies the composition of such Committees and it appears Sutton complies.  The final item discussed was the Initial Compliance Certification that the School Department, Town, and School Committee must sign.  It is an agreement among the parties about twenty-five items related to conditions and expectations about a school building project.  Mr. Brennan moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded to authorize Ms. Mead to sign Initial Compliance Certification on behalf of the School Committee.









Carried 4/0

Ms. Locurto arrived at 7:19 p.m.

Agenda Item 7 – Update on FY’09 State and School Budgets
Dr. Di Bella reported that she has been meeting with the school principals to look closely at every item on the budget, as there is a gap between the Town’s and the School Committee’s proposed budget, which ultimately will have to be aligned.  Last Monday night, Mr. Brennan, Ms. Mead, Ms. Rothermich and Dr. Di Bella met with the Finance Committee to review aspects of the school program with respect to the budget.  The presentation was well received by the Finance Committee.  There will be a budget hearing in April, with the opportunity for the School Committee to present its budget.  The Committee can plan its presentation strategy at the April 7th School Committee meeting.  Currently, little is happening on Beacon Hill in terms of the budget numbers for FY ’09.  There is movement in the House and the Senate to restore lottery aid money to towns.

Agenda Item 8 – Review Pre-school Tuition
Sutton currently offers a pre-school program for 3- and 4-year old children.  It is a self-supporting program for which there is a high demand for the limited spaces available.  Children are admitted yearly through a lottery.  Dr. Di Bella presented a comparison of the Sutton fee structure with area public and private pre-school programs, pointing out that the Sutton program tuition is substantially lower than other similar programs.  A discussion ensued about whether to raise the tuition and by how much, with some reluctance to raise the rate by the proposed amount, which would put it on par with the bordering town of Oxford.  Ms. Zuliani motioned to increase the fee by $25 per month.  With no second, the motion did not pass.  A question was raised about the possibility of guaranteeing a spot for 4-year olds who started in the program as 3-year olds.  Discussion was tabled to seek more information on this subject.

Agenda Item 9 – Superintendent’s Update
Dr. Di Bella reported the following:

· Last week, she presented the FY ’09 Budget Proposal and an update about the School Building Project to the Simonian Center and Elementary School PTOs.  The presentation, particularly around the Building Project, generated significant interest.  

· Congratulations to both the Girls and the Boys basketball teams for a wonderful season.  Both teams played with considerable spirit as they each advanced to the tournaments and the school is proud of the teams!

· Congratulations to all students and parents who participated in the regional Destination Imagination tournament, which Sutton hosted.  Several Sutton teams will advance to compete in the state tournament in April; three Middle School teams swept a category (1st, 2nd and 3rd place), one High School team and one Elementary School team will advance.  It was a great day!

· Reminder that performances of Pride and Prejudice will take place on March 27th, March 29th, at 7 PM and at 2:00 p.m. on March 30th, proceeded by High Tea.  Sutton seniors have been invited to the Sunday performance and the Tea, with transportation provide by the School Department.

· The Waltham-based engineering firm Simpson, Gumpertz & Heger has returned a proposal to evaluate the condition of the Early Learning Center roof, with a cost estimate in the range of $12,000 – $15,000.  This is a crucial, yet unbudgeted item.  The timeframe for the evaluation is later this month, perhaps as early as next week.  It may be possible to tap into the Town’s emergency funds to cover this cost.  Mr. Brennan motioned and Ms. Locurto seconded to appropriate up to $15,000 from the School Choice revolving account in the event that the town does not provide emergency funding to cover the same for the purpose of assessing water leaks in Early Learning Center roof.








Carried 5/0

Agenda Item 10 – New Business, Agenda Items, Action Items
Parents are encouraged to utilize the Sutton Schools website at http://www.suttonschools.net as there is a considerable amount of information there and it is a valuable resource.  

Agenda Item 11 – Adjournment to Executive Session

Mr. Brennan moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting to Executive Session at 8:28 p.m. for the purpose of discussing collective bargaining









Carried 5/0

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena

Recording Secretary 
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